
  

The Parish of the Holy Cross  

95 Nichols Road + Nesconset, NY 11767 + 631.265.2200 +  

www.pothc.org + www.facebook.com/pothcnesconset  

WE CELEBRATE EUCHARIST  

MondayðThursday: 9:00 A.M. (Chapel) 

Saturday: 5:00 P.M. 

Sunday: 8:00 A.M. + 9:30 A.M. + 11:30 A.M.  

 

WE CELEBRATE RECONCILIATION  

Saturday: 3:45 P.M.ð4:30 P.M.  

or call Father Michael for an appointment. 

WE CELEBRATE BAPTISM  

Baptisms are celebrated on the second and last Sunday 

of each month at 1 P.M.  Please contact the Parish 

Office for more information. 

 

WE CELEBRATE WEDDINGS  

Couples should contact the Parish Office at least six 

months in advance of the proposed wedding date. 

 

LET ALL BE WELCOMED AS CHRIST! 

Sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time - February 12, 2017  

 Come and pray with us!  

"Ì  Öë ÛßÚâÌÊâÚß  0 'ÚË  È ÖÑÏÐâë áâßÚØÏÐÚÕË âÚ áÈæÌ ÖÌ   

 For you are my  rock, my stronghold! 

-ÌÈË ÖÌ  ÏäÑËÌ ÖÌ  ÍÚß âÐÌ áÈÔÌ ÚÍ ëÚäß ØÈÖÌ 

Psalm 31:3-4 
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We are here for you!  

Rev. Michael F. Holzmann 
Pastor 
 

Ms. Ellen Fox 
Director of Religious Education 
 

Mrs. Connie Calabro 
Mrs. Mary Anne Mc Culloch 
Co-Coordinators of Parish Outreach 
 

Mrs. Judith Pickel 
Pastoral Associate 

 

631.265.2200 + Fax 631.265.2229 + pothc@optonline.net 
Parish Office Hours:  Monday - Friday  9:00 AM - 4:00 PM  (closed 12:15-1:00 PM)  

Deacon Ralph Rivera 
Pastoral Minister 
 

Mrs. Elizabeth Shea 
Business Manager 
 

Mr. Brian Reich 
Director of Music Ministry 
 

Mr. Salvatore Finocchiaro 
Coordinator of Youth Ministries 

PASTORAL TEAM  

PASTORAL STAFF  

Mrs. Jane Wirth 
Parish Secretary 

Mr. Edward Guise 
Mr. Gerald Farrell 
Custodians 

Mrs. Mary Inghilterra 
Weekend Sacristan 

Mr. James Reiss  
Mrs. Mary Pannone 
Religious Education Secretaries 
(hcreled@optonline.net) 

Dr. Vincent Mazurek 
Music Minister 

Mass Intentions Schedule 
 

Week of February 12th, 9 AM Mass 

Mon.   Eleanor Barile 

Tue.   Robert Sheehan 

Wed.   Agnes Salemi 

Thu.   Ruth Nolan 

 

Saturday, February 18th, 5 PM Mass 

Anne & Vincent Mattera, Richard P. Canalini, Brian 

Sheehy, John Mikochik 

 

Sunday, Feb. 19th, 7th Sunday in Ordinary Time  

8:00 AM Dorothy Johnson 

9:30 AM People of the Parish 

11:30 AM Carolina Frantellizzi, Mr. & Mrs. Czub, 

    Mr. & Mrs. Tafuri, Robert Talay 

New Life  
in Christ  
New Life  
in Christ  

Scripture Readings for February 19th, 2017 
  +  Leviticus 19:1-2, 17-18 

  +  1 Corinthians 3:16-23 

  +  Matthew 5:38-48 

Celebrants for Next Weekendôs Masses 

    February 18th/19th 
  

  5:00 PM  Fr. Michael 

  8:00 AM Fr. Kenan Peters 

  9:30 AM Fr. Michael 

  11:30 AM Fr. Michael 

 
Prayers for our Sick 

 

Almighty and Eternal God, You are the 

everlasting health of those who believe in Youé 
 

Please pray for the sick of our parish, their 

families and caregivers: 
 

Rita Winberry 
 

If you would like to have the name of your loved 

one listed in our prayers for the sick, please 

contact the Parish Office at 631-265-2200 or 

email to pothc@optonline.net . 
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Never Say Never 
by Father Michael 

   Iôm not a big football fan, but last weekôs Super Bowl was an amazing event. It was 
my intention to keep the game on in the background as I did a few chores around the 
house, but I ended up in front of the TV for most of the game.  I was going to give up 
after halftime, but I thought I would hang in there a bit longer; Iôm glad I did.  I donôt 
think anyone anticipated such an unprecedented come back.  Regardless of who you 
were rooting for, it certainly was an energizing experience.  Life sometimes holds 
unexpected surprises. 
 
   Does Holy Cross feel a little bit holier this weekend?  This past week we had three 
celebrations of the Sacrament of Reconciliation with our Level 2 students.  Although 7 
or 8 years old might seem too young to be grappling with sin, it can still be a moment 
of grace and a holy celebration for the children.  The Church recognizes the growth of 
children and when they reach a new stage of understanding.  Traditionally, the 
Church has called this time in their lives, the ñage of reason.ò  They have the capacity 
to begin to distinguish between right and wrong.  It is a privilege to share the 
sacrament with the children.   
 
  Congratulations to the two dozen plus Cub Scouts who received their religious 
awards today at the 9:30 Mass.  This weekend the parish celebrates Scouting 
Sunday.  There are many active troops in our community.  It is a blessing that these 
programs benefit so many young people.  We are grateful to all the adults who are 
committed to scouting.   
 
   Mark your calendar for Tuesday, February 28th.  We will be offering a Mardi Gras 
celebration on the eve of Ash Wednesday.  There are still many details to be worked 
out, but we look forward to offering an opportunity to enjoy the company of fellow 
parishioners as well as spend a little bit of time in prayer.  More details will be in next 
weekôs bulletin.  (Once, I had the opportunity to experience Mardi Gras in New 
Orleans.  It was overwhelmingly disappointing; definitely not one of the ñhigher roadò 
moments of life.  If it is on your bucket list, I recommend moving it to the bottom.) 
 
  As I write this column, predictions for snow are ever increasing for Thursday, 
February 9th.  While I love the look of what a snowfall creates, it certainly carries with 
it many practical concerns.  The logistics of rescheduling events, shoveling and 
plowing, and paying the tab all take away some of the magic of these winter 
moments.  But all things considered, there is great variety in living in a place that 
experiences four seasons. 
 
  Have a blessed week.  
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YOUTH MINISTRY 

Hi Everyone!  Are you in high school?  Do you 

want to make new friends as you play fun games 

and activities?  Do you want to build more of an 

understanding about yourself and your faith? 

 

If you answered "Yes!" to any one of those 

questions above, then you MUST check out the 

Holy Cross Youth Group!  You will be glad you did! 

  

If you made your Confirmation, then come on down with a friend and check 
out the wonderful opportunities the Youth Group has for you! We would love 
to see you!  The Holy Cross Youth Group is the perfect opportunity for you to 
continue to grow in your faith and build relationships with others in the parish.   

 

The Holy Cross Youth Group would like to thank all parishioners for 
their support this past weekend at our Youth Bake Sale!  All proceeds 
will go to helping us plan wonderful upcoming events and our Spring 

Retreat for our teens! Thank you!    

Here are our upcoming youth events and happenings!  Take a look: 

  

¶ Saturday, 2/11:  5PM Youth Mass with the Core Band. Then, we will 
have a Youth Night, 6 - 8PM ð a night you don't want to miss!  Dinner 

will be provided. : -)  

¶ 2/19: Winter Break!  No Youth Day/ Night Events.  

 

So, if you are thinking about coming to the church to see what we are all 

abouté do it!  You will not regret it.  Come with a friend or family member, 

and join us as we continue to grow in the endless love of Christ. 

  

If you have any questions or concerns, or if you are thinking about joining us 

and you would like more information, then please do not hesitate to contact 

Sal Finocchiaro, Coordinator of Youth Ministries, at HCyouthgroup@hotmail.com 

or call the parish office.  

mailto:HCyouthgroup@hotmail.com
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EAGLE SCOUT FUNDRAISER 
 
Brian Monahan, a parishioner, will be beautifying the landscape 
to the left of the church doors at the main entrance, this spring.  
Please support his project by purchasing tickets and joining him 
at his: 

       Flapjack Fundraiser at ApplebeeõsÈ. 
 
          Date: Saturday, February 18

th
, 2017 

          Place: APPLEBEEôS 
          Time: 8am -10am, Cost: $11each       
 
Tickets will be on sale this weekend after all the Masses.  Please make checks 
payable to: Brian Monahan.  ApplebeeôsÈ Location: 3145 Middle Country Road, 
Lake Grove, NY  11755 

BOY SCOUT SUNDAY 

 February 12, 2017 9:30 Mass  
 

 Celebrate Scoutingôs 107
th
 anniversary! 

 Refreshments will be served after Mass. 
 
 The Scout Law says that a "Scout is Reverent," and scouts of all ages 
 promise to do their "Duty to God."  These values strengthen youth 
 character in their families, community and faith.  

      

Join us for Scripture Study on Thursday, February 16th, at 10AM in the 
Atrium or 7PM in the Father Joe Room!  

 

Next weekend, February 18th/19th, at the Offertory we will also be 
collecting for our Repairs and Major Renovations fund.  Our next big 
project will be our parking lot.  Thank you for your support!  

PARISH NEWS 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=clip+art+boy+scout+sunday&view=detailv2&&id=E3924E6D205CF718BAED0DC98DEA06033656CDBE&selectedIndex=0&ccid=qBMdAc40&simid=608021693273669909&thid=OIP.Ma8131d01ce343c6eee5717ca351d09aaH0
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CASH CALENDAR 

Parish of the Holy Cross  

Cash Calendar ðFebruary 2017  
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Saturday, February 11th      11AM & 1:30PM 

¶ LEVEL 2 RECONCILIATION       Atr./Wor.Ar.  
¶ PRE-CANA CLOSING MASS   5PM Worship Area 
¶ EAGLE SCOUT TICKET SALE     Atrium  
¶ YOUTH NIGHT         6-8PM Atrium  
 

Sunday, February 12th       All Masses 

¶  EAGLE SCOUT TICKET SALE     Atrium  
¶ BOY SCOUT SUNDAY     9:30AM Worship Area 
¶ LITURGY COMMITTEE    10:30AM Conference Rm.  
¶ BAPTISMS          1PM Worship Area 
 

Monday, February 13th      5:00 - 6:00 PM 

¶ ONE TO ONE          All Areas 
¶ LEVEL 1 PARENT MEETING     7PM Atrium  
 

Tuesday, February 14th      7:15 PM 

¶  FINANCIAL PEACE UNIVERSITY     Atrium  
¶ CHOIR              Worship Area 
 

Wednesday, February 15th         11 AM - 2:30 PM 

¶ SENIORS           Atrium  
¶ ALTAR SERVER TRNG.     4:30-5:30 PM  Worship Area  
 

Thursday, February 16th      10:00 AM 

¶ SCRIPTURE STUDY        Atrium  
¶ COMMUNITY GARDEN CLUB   6:30PM Sacristy  
¶ SCRIPTURE STUDY     7PM Fr. Joe Room 
¶ RCIA             Conference Rm. 

MEETINGS THIS WEEK RELIGIOUS FREEDOM 

www.cffor.org 

                                                           Threats 

                                                        To 

                                         Religious Freedom 
 

 

In Belle Plaine, MN, an atheist group won a battle 

to pull a cross from a Veterans Memorial Park.  A 

monument depicting the silhouette of a soldier 

kneeling at the grave of a fallen comrade with a 

headstone marked by a cross, has had the cross 

cut off.  A resident of tƘŜ ǘƻǿƴ ǎŀƛŘΣ άLǘΩǎ frustrat- 

ing  that one or two people are allowed to speak  

for a town of over 6Σллл ǇŜƻǇƭŜΦέ 

 

A nearby manufacturer is going to deliver 400 copies 

of the original metal statue ς cross and all ς to the 

veterans club for residents and businesses to display 

on their own properties.  (startribune.com, 1/25/17) 

 

A persecution watchdog group, International Chris- 

tian Concern (ICC), for the first time has named the 

United States one of the top 12 nations where Chris- 

tians are targeted for their faith.  Said Jeff King, pres- 

ident ƻŦ L//Σ ά! ŎŜǊǘŀƛƴ ǎŜƎƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎǳƭǘǳǊŜ ŀƴŘ  

the courts seems to be intent on driving faith out of 

the public square.  There have been too many court  

ŎŀǎŜǎ ǿƛǘƘ ōŀŘ ŘŜŎƛǎƛƻƴǎ ǘƻ Ƴƛǎǎ ǘƘŜ ŎƭŜŀǊ ǘǊŜƴŘ ƭƛƴŜΦέ 

 

ά²Ŝ ǘŜƴŘ ǘƻ ōŜ ƴŀƠǾŜ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ǘƘǊŜŀǘ ǘƻ ǊŜƭƛƎious 

fǊŜŜŘƻƳ ǊƛƎƘǘ ƘŜǊŜ ƛƴ !ƳŜǊƛŎŀΦέ  Msgr. James M. 

McNamara, L.I. Catholic, January 2017 

 

Congratulations & Compliments to two parishes, 

St. Elizabeth of Hungary, Melville, and St. Pius X, 

tƭŀƛƴǾƛŜǿΣ ǿƘƻ ƘƻǎǘŜŘ /CCwΩǎ άCǊŜŜ ǘƻ {ǇŜŀƪέ 

lessons to 500 catechists in 7th and 8th grades in 

WŀƴǳŀǊȅΦ  CƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ άCǊŜŜ ǘƻ 

{ǇŜŀƪΣέ ƭŜǎǎƻƴǎ ƎƛǾŜƴ ōȅ /CCw ǊŜǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǘƛǾŜǎΣ 

visit www.cffor.org.   
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COMMUNITY NEWS 
Catholic CharitiesðEmployment Opportunity  

 

Part-Time Clinic Office AssociateðMental Health 

Outpatient Services, Bay Shore, NY 

19 hrs./wk. Core Work Schedule: Tues. 9AM-5PM; 

Thu. 12:30-9PM; Sat. 8:30AM-1PM 
 

Seeking experienced self-starter to provide front desk 

reception and general clerical support . Basic require-

ments include HSD/GED, relevant office experience, 

strong customer service & PC skills. To apply, transmit 

resume & cover letter via email or fax.  Please reference 

ñPT Clinic Office Associateò in the subject line of your 

email/fax.  Fax to 516-733-7038 or email to 

jobs@catholiccharities.cc 
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